
 

 

 

Membership and Postmaster Report – November 2023 

 

Membership renewals continue to trickle in, 761 current members at the last count. 

There are still standing orders that come through ‘out of sync’ with the ASPRA membership 

year (April to March) and those who find an envelope lurking somewhere, perhaps reminded 

by an ASPRA email.  All a bit confusing when tracking who should and should not receive a 

magazine, but thanks to your road reps we think we are in control…………. 

Additional project donations, some exceedingly generous, have continued to be added to the 

envelope contents or the bank transfers and standing orders, providing funds for all of our 

projects to continue.   

Circulating to ‘in excess of 700’ email addresses is ongoing, as appropriate information 

becomes available. 

 

Dave Lee 


